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Utility Services 
James Congdon Drive and  

Sir Donald Bradman Drive upgrade  

We are planning to upgrade this intersection by introducing right turn lanes from James 

Congdon Drive into Sir Donald Bradman Drive (city-bound). This will improve network 

connectivity and options for motorists to access the CBD. 

This project is being delivered as part of an $850 million suite of projects is designed to ensure 

Adelaide’s road network functions efficiently during construction of the River Torrens to 

Darlington (T2D) Project, and once it has been completed. 

What’s happening 

To assist with the early project planning, ground investigation works will 

continue to be undertaken on and around the intersection. 

 

How this affects you 

To minimise impacts to road users, these works will be undertaken at 
night between 7pm and 6am from Sunday 7 July until Wednesday 31 
July 2024, weather permitting. 

Works will commence at the northern section of the intersection on 

James Congdon Drive near Railway Terrace, moving progressively 

south and then from west to east on Sir Donald Bradman Drive. 

To do this work safely, temporary lane and speed restrictions will be in 
place.  

Please plan ahead and expect some delays. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are 
completed; however, the work will be managed to minimise disturbance 
to nearby residents and businesses as much as practically possible.  

For further information 

• Visit https://dit.sa.gov.au/jcsdb  

• Email dit.jcsdb@sa.gov.au 

• Call 1300 951 145 

When 

Sunday 7 July until 

Wednesday 31 July 

2024, weather permitting 

Hours of work 

7pm to 6am 

Where 

• Intersection of James 

Congdon Drive and Sir 

Donald Bradman Drive 

and approaches 

• Junction of Railway 

Terrace and James 

Congdon Drive, Mile 

End 

https://dit.sa.gov.au/jcsdb

